
Basketball Gets
Underway
(Page 5)

Volume XLIV

The Quilfor6icm
Published by the Students of the South's Only Quaker College

GUILFORD COLLEGE, N. C., DECEMBER 4, 1959

News Briefs
Tomorrow night the Quaker

cage team meets the Appalach-
ian Mountaineers in a basketball
game in the Guilford Gymnas-
ium.

* * * *

The Baptist Student Union
will have as its guest the Rev.
Randall Lolley, of the First Bap-
tist Church in Greensboro, for
dinner on December 7. There
will be a meeting immediately
afterwards in the hut, beginning
at 6:30. Mr. Lolley will speak
to the group about the responsi-
bilities a husband and wife nave
toward each other.

* * * *

Remember that December 17,
18, and 19, Thursday, Friday
and Saturday, are non-cut days,
as are January 4, 5, and 6, Mon-
day, Tuesday, and Wednesday
following Christmas vacation.

* * * *

At the convention of the North
Carolina unit of the Association
for Student Teaching, held in
Hickory, N. C., on November
21, Harold M. Bailey, head of
Guilford's education department,
was elected to the Executive
Committee by a write-in vote on
the ballots.

* * * *

The final examination sched-
ule for the first semester 1959-
60 is presently posted in King
Hall, Memorial Hall, and in the
College Union, as well as on the
bulletin board outside, in back
of King Hall. Please check this
schedule as soon as possible and
let the registrar's office know if
you have any conflicts.

* * * *

The Guilford College Art Club
will have a Christmas party on
December 8 in the College
Union. The annual affair will be-
gin at 8:00 p. m.

Chapel Calendar
DECEMBER 8-11

Tuesday, December B?A cul-
tural film is to be shown.

Wednesday, December 9 A
cultural film is to be shown.

Thursday, December 10?To be
scheduled.

Friday, December 11 Allen
Bradley, an English Friend,
will speak.

DECEMBER 15-18
Tuesday, December 15? W. C.

Burton will speak.
Wednesday, December 16

W. C. Burton will speak.
Thursday, December 17? The

Guilford College A Cappella
Choir will present the pro-
gram.

Friday, December 18?The Guil-
ford College A Cappella Choir
will present the program.

Christmas Dinner
Planned by SAM

Christmas seems to be the time
or good fun and fellowship, and
the Society of the Advancement
of Management plans to have
both at their Christmas party on
December 16. The program for
the evening will consist of two
scientific movies which will be
of interest to all members of the
Society. Following the films re-
freshments preparing by the fac-
ulty advisors, will be served.

The party is to take place at
the College Unioin.

Christmas Dance To Be Given
December 12 By Monogram Club

In the Guilford gynasium on
Saturday night, December I*2, the
Annual Christmas Dance will be
held, again sponsored by the Mon-
ogram Club. Music will be pro-
vided by Harold Gale and his
nine-piece orchestra consisting of
many well-known members.

The Christmas Dance is con-
sidered to be one of the largest
and best social events of the year,
and everyone is invited to come
out at 8:30 in semi-formal at-
tire. Tickets for the dance can
be purchased from any of the
Monogram Club members and
also at the door. No flowers are

i requested.
The theme of the dance this

year is to be "Christmas in the
City" with decorations of the fes-
tive season adorning the gym. Cli-
maxing the evening will be the
suspenseful crowning of the
Christmas Queen, who is chosen
in secrecy by the entire Mono-
gram Club.

SGA, WSG, MSG
To Give Children
Christmas Party

The Women's Student Govern-
ment will join hands with the
Men's Student Government and
the Student Christian Associa-
tion in planning a Christmas
party for a number of grade
school children this year. The
date has not been scheduled as
yet, but the children willbe enter-
tained and fed sometime before
Christmas holidays begin.

* * *

Mary Hobbs Hall will hold
its annual Christmas dinner
on Friday night, the 11th of De-
cember. It will begin at 6:00
and each girl may bring one
guest.

DR. POLHEMUSTO
SPEAK ON DEC. 18

Dr. Oscar Polhemus, profes-
sor of history and political science
here at Guilford College, will
be the speaker for the Friday
night lecture on December 18.
Dr. Polhemus' topic will be
"Christmas Traditions and Cus-
toms" and should be of interest
to many, since it is the spirit of
the coming holiday season.

"Christmas Schedule
For Worship"

Monday, December 18?Break-
fast in Bed.

Wednesday, December 20
Bromo-seltzer au gratin.

Friday, December 22?Turgish
Bath.

Monday, December 25?MERRY
CHRISTMAS.

Wednesday, December 27
Breakfast in bed.

Friday, December 29 Bromo
cocktails in bed.

Monday, January I?Christmas
gift exchanges.

Tuesday, January 3?Rationaliz-
ation of New Year's reso-
lutions.

Wednesday, January 5 Santa
Claus speaking on "What
I Got for Christmas."

o
Upjohn Interviews
Are December 17

The Upjohn Company, one of
the top ten pharmaceudical com-
panies in the United States, will
have a representative in the Col-
lege Union all day on December
17 to interview any biology,
chemistry or physical education
majors who might be interested
in either research or salesman-
ship.

The seniors have begun their decal sale, with Pat Garner mak-
ing an early sale to freshman Jane Ansell and one of the new
physical education teachers. Miss Gwen Reddick.

BY PAT GARNER

Attention Guilford students
and faculty members: Have you
heard about the big Christmas
sale? A set of six Guilford Col-
lege decals can be bought for
the low, low price of only 75c.
This sale is especially for the
benefit of the freshmen and the
transfer students who have not
as yet had the opportunity to
buy their very own college stick-
ers. So show your school spirit
now?dress up your old car?

Seniors Launch Decal Sale
buy a set of high quality, low
priced Guilford College decals
today.

This sale is being sponsored
by the Senior Class. You may
purchase your decals from any
of the following students: Tom
O'Briant. Barrie Foster, Johnny
Meroney, Ed Bannigan, Bill
Smith, Wade Macey, Clevie
Wood, Gaye Burton, or Pat Gar-
ner.

Buv now, and don't miss out
on the big sale.

Christmas Dance
Is Next Saturday
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CHOIR TO PRESENT ANNUAL
MESSIAH IN DECEMBER

One of the most lasting pieces
of music in common use today is
Handel's Messiah. The oratorio
has been heard repeatedly, year
after year, for more than two
centuries, and has been able to
survive the extraordinary changes
that have taken place in the mus-
ical scene during this time and
yet maintain its essential expres-
sion as a unified, intelligible ex-
pression.

This year, as always, the Guil-
ford College A Cappella Choir,
will sing several selections from
the Messiah. These include: "And
the Glory of the Lord", "And
He Shall Purify", "O Thou thou
that tellest good tidings to Zion",
"For unto us a Child is Born",
"Glory to God", and "His yoke is
easy, and His burthen is light."
These all come from "Part The
First" which is the Christmas
part. |

1959-1960 GUILFORD COLLEGE CHOIR

"Classrooms Abroad" To Go To
Europe Again This Summer

Five groups, each containing
twenty - five selected American
college students, willvisit Berlin,

Germany, Grenoble or Besancon,
France, Vienna, Austria, and San-
tander, Spain next summer to
study the language, culture and

civilization of these countries dur-
ing an eight-week stay. Designed

for serious students who do not
plan to see all of Europe in a

short summer, Classrooms
Abroad tries to teach a seminar
in area studies through a sum-
mer of actual living in one of
these cities. All groups will un-
dergo intensive language train-
ing during the boat trip.

Students will hear lectures on
history and literature and meet
with outstanding personalities.

Hendricks, Ljung
Visit Prep Schools
In The North

Charles Hendricks, Director of
Admissions, and Harvey Ljung,
Dean of the College, returned
recently from a nine-day trip vis-

iting Friends' prep schools in
Washington, D. C.; Deleware.
New York, New Jersey and Phil-
adelphia.

These visits were made in the
interest of attracting students to

Guilford. Aside from Friends
schools, they also visited appli-
cants: at various high schools.

In the 14 Friends schools which
they visited, Mr. Hendricks and
Dean Young talked with groups
varying in size from one to al-
most 30.

They will have full auditing priv-
ileges at the Free University of
Berlin and the Universities of
Grenoble, Besancon, Vienna, and
Santander. Full information on
the program can be obtained by
writing to Classrooms Abroad,
Box 4171 University Station, Min-
neapolis 14, Minn.

Annual IRC Dinner
Set For December 15;
Latin America Is Theme

The International Relations
Club is sponsoring its annual
Chrisitmas dinner this year on
December 15th. The menu will
include a variety of dishes from
the different countries repre-
sented by members of the cam-
pus club. Foreign students from
other colleges in Greensboro
are to be invited for the dinner
and will participate in. the pro-
gram for the evening.

Plans for the program center
around a Latin American Christ-
mas theme in which individuals
from various Latin American
countries will show what Christ-
mas is like in their native lands.
The program ties in with the
theme chosen by the IRC for
this year, which is the study of
Latin America and its countries.

All students and faculty mem-
her? are invited to come and
participate and have a good
time. The dinner will begin at
7:30 p. m. in Founder's Dining
Room.


